

## **Subway Surface Supervisors Association**

350 State Street, Brooklyn, NY 11217 T 718.858.2113 | F 718.858.2982

Michael Carrube
President

Yvette Williams-Lawson Executive Vice President

William Torres Secretary - Treasurer

**Section Vice Presidents** 

**Keith Blair** 

**Assistant Train Dispatcher** 

Frank lanno
Bus Maintenance

Godfrey D'Anjou Electric Power/Cable

Giuseppe Sarcona Infrastructure

Kieren Eschert Line Equipment

Patrick Hackett Signals

**S. Abbitt** Station Supervisor I

Thomas J. Tocco
Surface Line Dispatcher

Ronald Camp Track Supervisor

Laurence W. Freader
Train Dispatcher

Charles Rogers
Train Service Supervisor

Tyrone Fludd Yard Dispatcher June 26, 2015
The Honorable Andrew M. Cuomo
Governor of New York State
NYS State Capitol Building
Albany, NY 12224

Re: Support for Senate Bill 5937 and Assembly Bill 8174A

Dear Governor Cuomo,

As president of the New York City Subway Surface Supervisors Association, with over 3,500 members, I am writing to urge you to sign Senate Bill 5937 and Assembly Bill 8174A into law.

These important pieces of legislation would permit veterans to buy pension credit for up to three of the years they spent defending the United States. Additionally, this legislation would permit state employees who were combat veterans of wars that are not currently covered (including Somalia, Bosnia, Kosovo, and Afghanistan), wartime veterans of the only wartime time period not yet fully covered (Gulf War Era: August 2, 1990 through Present), and the excluded post-1975 Cold War veterans to buy back up to three years of their active and honorable service.

These bills would also align New York State with the common sense federal buy back program: All military veterans working for the federal government are eligible to 'buy back' their honorable military years - regardless of specific date, location, conflicts, theater of war, phases of the moon, or any other arbitrary category.

Our nation can never repay the debts we owe to the men and women who sacrificed their lives defending our freedom around the world. The time is now to correct the Military Buy Back legislation that was originally passed in 2000 and fully incorporate those state employees who honorably served their country and are seeking to buy back three years of pension credit. Many of our union members are veterans who would benefit from this legislation and would enable them to support their families long after they retire.

I thank you in advance for your consideration of this memorandum of support and look forward to working with your administration on legislation that continues to support both our veterans and our brothers and sisters in the SSSA.

Sincerely,

Michael Carrube

President

www.sssaunion.org

USW